
HOLYHEAD TOWN COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNTIIES / LEISURE SUB COMMITTEE MEETING 

WEDNESDAY 7 NOVEMBER 2018 1.00 p.m. 
 

Concillors present: W J Chorlton (Chairman), Adrienne Edwards and K Tatlock 
 
In attendance Rob Henderson, Communities Services Manager Holyhead Town Council 
Mrs P R Scott (Clerk/Typist) 
Gerallt Roberts (Anglesey County Council Leisure Officer) 
Ian Pritchard representing Orthios 
 
1.  Apologies for absence were received by Councillor Mrs Ailia Lewis MBE and the Mayor, 
Councillor Keith Thomas 
 
2.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY ANY COUNCILLOR OR OFFICER: 
No declarations were made. 
 
3.  To receive for information the Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 17th 
October 2018: 
It was resolved, proposed and seconded to approve the Minutes. 
Minute no. 5323/18 
 
4.  PEIBIO PLAY PARK: 
Mr Ian Pritchard stated that at the present time Orthios were in the process of obtaining Licenses 
and consents and were concentrating on the Polymer Production side of the proposed 
development and could not give a time-scale of when Orthios or Contractors would need access to 
any part of the tunnel which runs underneath the land at Peibio. 
Councillors stated that the options they were keen on taking up would be 1) either adding small 
items of play equipment to be installed at the existing play – park or obtaining permission for the 
play park to be re-located on the same land with new equipment, then this Play park could be in 
situ for a long period of time. 
Mr Ian Pritchard stated that he would take note of the Councillors’ wishes and meet again in the 
future to discuss this further.  He could not give a definite time of when the actual commencement 
of the Orthios works would commence until all the necessary documentation had been signed. 
Mr Roberts (Anglesey County Council) stated that local businesses should be approached to see if 
they could provide some funding towards any new play equipment. 
Mr Pritchard and Mr Roberts were thanked for attending the meeting and they left the Council 
Chamber at 1.25 p.m. 
 

IN PRIVATE 
To discuss the proposed new skatepark. 
Mr Rob Henderson stated that he had been contacted by Mr Young the Contractor who had 
commenced the works on the new skate-park at the Town Park. Mr Young stated that there was a 
lot of rock in the land where the proposed skate-park was to be installed and located.  He, 
therefore, suggested that a proposed amendment to the design had to be made but this would 
incur an additional cost of £6,000.00 but that the new design would provide more bike jumps and 
be a better design from the one originally proposed.  Councillors were issued with a sketch of the 
new proposals. 
It was resolved, proposed and seconded to approve the new design to the skate-park at a further 
cost of £6,000.00 and this fact would be made known to the members of the Finance/Property 
Meeting which would be meeting on 8th November 2018 at 10.30 a.m. 
Minute no 5324/18 
The meeting concluded at 1.30 p.m.      
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